CEC Meeting Minutes

December 11, 2012

Meeting was held at the Senator inn after monthly luncheon.

Attendees: Jody Breton, Jenny Boyden, Angela Dickinson, Phillip Platt, Jeff Toothaker and Dave
Lachance

>

Associate Commissioner for Tax Policy at MRS, Michael J. Allen, Ph.D., was the keynote speaker
and presented an update of the Revenue Forecasting Committee and the effects of the fiscal
cliff.

The community service project of collecting gloves, mittens and hats for the Bread of Life
Ministries concluded at the December 11th meeting with 4 boxes of items collected over the
past three months.

In the challenge to sponsor “Wreaths-Across-America”, Maine sponsored 40 wreaths.

The community service project for January will be bringing nonperishable foods for a local
church.

The Big Brothers/Big Sisters Bowl-a-thon will be held in March.

The January speaker will be William Lund who will present “How State regulators are assisting
Maine consumers deal with scams and abusive financial products.”

The February keynote speaker will be Steve Lyons, Director of Marketing, from Department of
Economic and Community Development who will present tourism industry in Maine.

Audio conferences have been organized by Ted and will begin soon as presented below:

e February 6, 2013 — Fraud Prevention

e March 27, 2013 — Performance Management

e April 17, 2013 — Internal Controls

e May 8, 2013 - Fraud Prevention

e May 22,2013 — Ethics

Respectfully Submitted by,

Dave Lachance, CGFM,

AGA Maine Chapter Secretary



